
 
OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 
115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

April 1, 2021

Thomas Dwenger 
160 Leeway
Saint George, Vermont 05495

Dear Thomas: 

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate you sharing your views on gun 
control laws in Vermont.

As a former prosecutor, I understand the importance of maintaining public safety in Vermont 
homes and communities and the challenges we face. I support common sense gun laws 
consistent with the Second Amendment. 

I want to personally thank you for sharing your views and concerns. I am deeply committed to 
hearing from all Vermonters on the issues facing communities across Vermont and I hope you 
will not hesitate to contact my Office again.

I wish you good health as we work together to ensure Vermont recovers stronger from this 
pandemic. 

Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray
Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray

https://gbc-word-edit.officeapps.live.com/we/www.ltgov.vermont.gov



